

Youth Council of Hailsham Committee Meeting on Friday 31st August 2012

Attendees:- Musta, Nadia, Mark, Chelsie, Rowena and Andy.

- i. Opening of outdoor gym: - The posters are finalised and being printed. We sought possible ideas of where we could distribute them including HCC, the gym, and library, at Waitrose, Freedom Leisure, D&G Bakery, and Revolution. We also suggested for around a maximum of twenty of the posters to be printed.
- ii. We discussed the time slots for which the performances will take place. We have confirmed that Versatile will perform at 12:15 until 12:35pm, and Miss Christie is to perform her choreographies from 12:40 until 1:00pm. From 1pm until 2pm shall Freedom Leisure conduct their Zumbathon.
- iii. We also discussed the vandalism that has been noted with reference to the outdoor gym. Andy has agreed to obtain some photos of some of the issues to send to John.
- iv. We suggested that we should have two volunteers to monitor the bouncy castle whilst other volunteers may be required at the BBQ arena.
- v. We suggested that we should all meet on the Recreation ground at 10am on the morning of the event in order to begin setting up.
- vi. Andy confirmed that the PA system that we have obtained has an attachment for an iPod in which that Musta has agreed to arrange a playlist for, and be responsible for.
- vii. We also suggested that we seek out the Church to obtain at least two barrels for refreshments, perhaps one with orange and one with lemon flavoured juice. Rowena agreed to ask Waitrose about these drinks whilst the committee agreed to perhaps give the Church a donation in return for their help.
- viii. Mark has agreed to take responsibility for the balloons and helium.
- ix. The costs are as follows for the time being:- £10 to Ryan, £100 to Jonathan Cann, £1.50 for ribbon and £10 for gas.
- x. We have two generators available to us, one from the council and the other for the bouncy castle.

- xi. We discussed inviting the police, ambulance and fire services. We also discussed inviting councillors and representatives from the school.
- xii. We discussed the prospect of having first aiders at around £40 approximately, based on previous experiences with them. We, however, suggested a donation in opposition to this.
- xiii. We suggested that we should have an MC, possibly in the form of Mr Harrison from HCC of whom Chelsie has agreed to approach. However, if agreed upon Chelsie will need to forward the format.
- xiv. We touched upon the HTC civic meeting on Friday 15th September 2012 of whom Musta and Mark showed interest in.
- xv. We finally discussed the prospect of having sub-youth council groups within the HCC 6th form of whom could potentially report back to the HYC.

The meeting was dismissed and the next that follows will be held on Friday 14th September 2012.